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AGENDA 

Homes for Good Housing Agency 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Location of the meeting: 

Board of County Commissioners Conference Room, Public Service Building, 125 East 8th Avenue, Eugene, OR, 97401 

 

Phone: 541.682.2506 

The meeting location is wheelchair-accessible. Anyone needing special accommodations (deaf, people with hearing loss, language translation, 

chemical sensitivity needs, and large print copies of agenda), please make your request at least 48 hours prior to the meeting. 

Wednesday, December 18th, 2019 

(1:30 p.m.) Board of County Commissioners Conference Room, Public Service Building, 125 East 8th 

Avenue, Eugene, OR, 97401 

1. PUBLIC COMMENTS – 20 Minutes  

(Maximum time 20 minutes: Speakers will be taken in the order in which they sign up and will be 

limited to 3-minutes per public comments. If the number wishing to testify exceeds 10 speakers, then 

additional speakers may be allowed if the chair determines that time permits or may be taken at a later 

time.) 

 

2. COMMISSIONERS' RESPONSE TO PUBLIC COMMENTS AND/OR OTHER ISSUES AND 

REMONSTRANCE (2 min. limit per commissioner) 

 

3. ADJUSTMENTS TO THE AGENDA 

4. COMMISSIONERS’ BUSINESS 

5. EMERGENCY BUSINESS 

6. EXECUTIVE SESSION- Estimated 15 minutes 

On December 18th, 2019 the Homes for Good Board will hold an executive session pursuant to 

ORS 192.660(d), “To conduct deliberations with persons designated by the governing body to 

carry on labor negotiations.”  

 

7. EXECUTIVE SESSION- Estimated 15 minutes 

On December 18th, 2019 the Homes for Good Board will hold an executive session pursuant to 

ORS 192.660(e), “To conduct deliberations with persons designated by the governing body to 

negotiate real property transactions.”  

 

8. ADMINISTRATION 

A. Approval of Minutes: 11/13/2019 

B. Executive Director Report (Estimated 10 minutes) 

C. ORDER 19-18-12-01H In the Matter of Updating the Housing Choice Voucher 

Administrative Plan (HCV Admin Plan) Housing Quality Standards Language (Beth Ochs, 

Rent Assistance Division Director) (Estimated 15 minutes) 

D. ORDER 19-18-12-02H In the Matter of Authorizing a Line-of-Credit  for Energy Services 

Operations (Jeff Bridgens, Finance Director) (Estimated 10 minutes) 
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E. ORDER 19-18-12-03H In the Matter of Authorizing the Sale of Tax Lot 17-04-28-10-

2738 on Marcum Lane, Contingent on Release of Land Use Restrictions. (Jacob Fox, 

Executive Director) (10 Minutes) 

F. PRESENTATION- Energy Services Program Overview (Steve Jole, Energy Services 

Director) (Estimated 20 Minutes) 

 

9. OTHER BUSINESS 

Adjourn 



 

MINUTES 
Homes for Good Housing Agency 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Location of the meeting: 
Board of County Commissioners Conference Room, Public Service Building, 125 East 8th Avenue, Eugene, OR, 97401 
 
Phone: 541.682.2506 
The meeting location is wheelchair-accessible. Anyone needing special accommodations (deaf, people with hearing loss, language translation, 
chemical sensitivity needs, and large print copies of agenda), please make your request at least 48 hours prior to the meeting. 

Wednesday, November 13th, 2019 

(1:30 p.m.) Board of County Commissioners Conference Room, Public Service Building, 125 East 8th 
Avenue, Eugene, OR, 97401 

1. PUBLIC COMMENTS – 20 Minutes  
(Maximum time 20 minutes: Speakers will be taken in the order in which they sign up and will be 
limited to 3-minutes per public comments. If the number wishing to testify exceeds 10 speakers, then 
additional speakers may be allowed if the chair determines that time permits or may be taken at a later 
time.) 
 
No Public Comment 
 
2. COMMISSIONERS' RESPONSE TO PUBLIC COMMENTS AND/OR OTHER ISSUES AND 
REMONSTRANCE (2 min. limit per commissioner) 
 
Pete Sorenson: Jacob Fox has been forthcoming with some information with the possible change in 
governance for the board and we should be getting more information in the next month or so. I am 
really interested in some of those options. Pete talks about the laws about the board composition.   
 
Jacob Fox: To give a status, with the real estate development activity, I have not been able to front-
burner governance. Jacob talks about the research a temporary employee has done in the past on the 
topic. Over the next couple weeks I will be bringing those materials up to speed to my expectations 
and then bring them to the board. They should be coming to the board in December or January to 
have a robust discussion. I do want to be meeting with all of the commissioners individually to talk 
about what they have to say and what they would like to see in that presentation. I would never come 
and ask for a decision right away, I have opinions, but ultimately you all would be making the decision 
and shaping what that looks like.  
 
3. ADJUSTMENTS TO THE AGENDA 

4. COMMISSIONERS’ BUSINESS 

5. EMERGENCY BUSINESS 

6. EXECUTIVE SESSION- Estimated 15 minutes 
On November 13th, 2019 the Homes for Good Board held an executive session pursuant to ORS 
192.660(d), “To conduct deliberations with persons designated by the governing body to carry 
on labor negotiations.”  
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7. EXECUTIVE SESSION- Estimated 15 minutes 
On November 13th, 2019 the Homes for Good Board held an executive session pursuant to ORS 
192.660(e), “To conduct deliberations with persons designated by the governing body to 
negotiate real property transactions.”  
 

8. ADMINISTRATION 
A. Approval of Minutes: 10/16/2019 

Motion to Approve: Jay Bozievich 
Second: Michelle Thurston 
Minutes are approved unanimously 7/0  
 

B. Executive Director Report (Estimated 10 minutes) 
 
Jacob Fox: Introduces Beth Ochs to talk about the opening of the Section 8 wait list.  
 
Beth Ochs: Gives an update on the opening of the Section 8 wait list which opened the previous 
day. She talks about some of the data points from the opening day.  
 
Jay Bozievich: What was that first number you gave of the amount of people who signed up 
for the wait list on yesterday? 
 
Beth Ochs: 1,767- Pre-applications that will then go to lottery. We anticipate selecting 3,000 
families that will then go onto the actual wait list.  
 
Pete Sorenson: So, you have no more units, this is just to get a wait list.  
 
Beth Ochs: Correct, and this is for Section 8, the tenant-based voucher.  
 
Pete Sorenson: Are these numbers higher or lower than the last time? 
 
Beth Ochs:  These numbers would be higher than the last time so far. In total that is difficult to 
say, we will find out over the next week.  
 
Pete Sorenson: Do you have other examples of this, have you done this before? 
 
Beth Ochs: Yes, we have done this many times. The data collection is more robust than it has 
been int the past. For examples we are tracking the number of phone calls. We didn’t have a 
phone system that was sophisticated enough last go around to tell us how long someone had 
been on hold, so all of those data points are new. But the number of daily applications received 
and the daily count of applications we do have those numbers from 2017.  
 
Pete Sorenson:  Do you have an estimate of how many people will go on the wait list? 
 
Beth Ochs: The actual wait list we will select 3,000.  
 



 

Pete Sorenson: Asks about what the predicted total of people applying for the wait list will be.  
 
Beth Ochs: Comments that that number is hard to predict, potentially 5-6,000. She talks about 
the more robust outreach and communications about the wait list this year. She talks about the 
outreach and communications to partner agencies and to rural areas.  
 
Pete Sorenson: When was the last time you did this? 
 
Beth Ochs: 2017 
 
Pete Sorenson:  Requests for Beth to bring a comparison of the 2017 and the 2019 wait list 
numbers to the board to present.  
 
Beth Ochs: This is part of the plan, and we plan to have the data points by mid-December, and 
someone will bring that back to the board.  
 
Patt Far: Asks about the current housing situation and demographics of the applicants applying 
to the wait list.  
 
Beth Ochs: We will have some data points of the demographics when the wait list closes like 
homeless status…  
 
Pat Farr: Employment status? 
 
Beth Ochs: Not employment status, we will have some information about income, but we don’t 
consider that a valuable data point because at that point nothing is vetted. Some of the 
demographics we are collecting are: homelessness status, demographics about the number of 
people in the household, etc. Not so much about employed or unemployed.  
 
Pat Farr: Expresses interest in seeing these data points.  
 
Beth Ochs: We can definitely pull together the data points we do have to compare. But for this 
one the data points are more robust, and if we go back to prior to 2017, the data is pretty much 
lacking.  
 
Joe Berney: Asks if the board will be able to see a list of the data points that are being collected. 
Clarifies that there are some data points that are being collected now that weren’t in the past. 
Do you feel that the data points that you have now are solid enough that we will be able to have 
some consistent comparisons and not have to change them in the future? Or do they change 
 all the time that makes that difficult? 
 
Beth Ochs:  I think that it is both. I think that we are going to have some consistent data points 
that will remain throughout the opening and closing of wait lists, and some that are born out of 
what we are focused on as an agency at a point in time. Like a suspect that homelessness status 
is a point that we are going to want to collect over a variety of wait list openings in the future, I 
don’t see that going away. But focus on rural development, or working within school districts, I 
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think as we go down those paths that we will want to collect additional data points that we aren’t 
thinking about today.  
 
Joe Berney: Requests some sort of color coding of the data of which Beth thinks will be 
consistent and which are more topical.  
 
Joe Berney: Is the reasons you are opening the wait list is because all of those families, 
around 5,000, who applied in 2017 have found homes? 
 
Beth Ochs: Its not that simple, so no, not all those people found homes or received subsidies. 
But what has happened is that the 3,000 families that were selected for the 2017 wait list have 
been served in one way or another. And when I say that: some of them have received a voucher; 
some of them we mailed a top of the list letter to asking if they want to stay on this list, and we 
never heard back; some of them we sent an application to and they didn’t return it. So, they left 
list in a variety of measures, but all of them were touched upon during that timeframe.  
 
Joe Berney: So, are you able to provide data points about how each person was touched from 
the last list?  
 
Beth Ochs: Yes, we can provide those.  
 
Pat Farr: I would like to see those cross-compared with the demographic information.  
 
Joe Berney: Does the board have the opportunity to look at data and provide points of input on 
what is collected? 
 
Beth Ochs: I think the board can definitely has an opportunity for feedback and input. But I 
think we would just want to be very thoughtful about that, because the application process is 
difficult for those who are applying and making it a very long cumbersome process I would push 
back against. Because unless you really want it for a purpose I would be reluctant to collecting 
data just for the sake of collecting data.  
 
Michelle Thurston: What determines the lottery? 
 
Beth Ochs: So, it is really simple- it is just like any lottery. Think about putting everyone’s name 
in a hat and pulling out 3,000. It is a randomized selection of who applied.  
 
Jay Bozievich: Just a clarification: this is just for those trying to get a new voucher, if you 
already have a voucher you don’t have to get back on the wait list? 
 
Beth Ochs: Correct  
 
Jay Bozievich: When we get the numbers about how many people from 2017 got vouchers, 
how many people got a letter and didn’t respond, can we also get a number of how many people 
were maintaining their voucher to give us a bigger picture of the Section 8 Program? 
 
Beth Ochs: Yes 



Jacob Fox: Acknowledge the Commissioners’ interest in the Section 8 program. Jacob will follow 
up by bringing the data points requested by the board to the board at a later date.  

Pete Sorenson: Is there a reason we have a 3,000 family wait list? Why not 6,000? Is it a certain 
percentage, or how is that based? Do we have flexibility in that? 

Beth Ochs: HUD regulates that a PHA should have a wait list that takes about 2 years to serve. 
So, the idea is that you use your history to determine how many people you are going to serve 
in a two-year timeframe. Based historically we have served about 3,000 families in two years, so 
that is what we base that number on.  

Jacob Fox: Talks about the upcoming retirement of Susan Ban, executive director of 
ShelterCare. He also talks about the PSH cohort and the interest in the Fairgrounds as a potential 
PSH site.  

Pat Farr:  Talks about Fair Board meetings that have been scheduled in which they will talk 
about the PSH proposal.  

Jow Berney: Do you have any status on potential sites for the PSH if not the Fairgrounds? 

Jacob Fox: Yes, there is active search and analysis of a couple of different sites. Some of that 
is happening through the work we are doing with our real estate brokers, and some of that is 
happening between lane county and the city of Eugene.  

Steve Ochs: One thing that the county did was sending an email to the city actually requesting 
that they use that site for permeant supportive housing. We have gotten several interesting sites 
from our real estate broker that they are all priced not to sell at this point, so if we would have 
to go private market it would take quite a bit of negotiation at this point. So, the county is really 
looking at the fairgrounds, and the Serbu Campus to really see if there is something we can make 
work there.  

Jacob Fox: I can say that Lane county staff are being very proactive and helpful, and we 
appreciate them a lot.  

C. ORDER 19-13-11-01H In the Matter of Submitting Section 8 Management Assessment
Program (SEMAP) Fiscal Year 2019 Certification (Beth Ochs, Rent Assistance Division
Director) (Estimated 15 minutes)

Beth Ochs: Explains “SEMAP” the Section 8 Management Assessment Program a way HUD 
requires a PHA to self-audit, and how a PHA must submit their status to HUD every year. She 
talks about the process and the random sampling that takes place to make the assessment. After 
the assessment Homes for Good would like to submit themselves as a “high performer.” 

Motion to approve: Michelle Thurston 
Second: Jay Bozievich 
Approved unanimously 7/0  
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D. ORDER 19-13-11-02H In the Matter of Approving the Recommendation for Homes for 

Good Appointed Commissioner (Ela Kubok, Communications Director) (Estimated 10 
minutes) 

 
Char Reavis recuses herself from the vote as a conflict of interest. Heather Buch will act as 
chair for ORDER 19-13-11-02H. 
 
Ela Kubok: Explains the process that Homes for Good has gone through the application and 
interview process. She talks about the outreach to let people know of the opportunity, and that 
three people submitted applications. Two accepted interviews, and after interviews the selection 
committee recommends Char Reavis.  
 
Pat Farr: Clarifies that when approved, this will be then presented at the Lane County Board 
meeting for Char to be appointed to the board.  
 
Heather Buch: This was my first time in the interview process, and there was a lot of great 
opportunity for people to apply. The other women who interviewed was a good selection for the 
Resident Advisory Board, so we are trying to connect her to those resources and hopefully that 
will come to fruition. So, it is not like there wasn’t a place for input in the organization for anyone 
who applied.  
 
Ela Kubok: So, one of the reasons we wanted to run a process was to see what people in our 
population of who we serve are ready for a leadership role. The Resident Advisory Board is really 
a stepping stone for them to have a place for their voice to be heard, but also their I an Oregon 
Resident Network being created at the state level so residents in Lane county can participate and 
really contribute to the advocacy surrounding Affordable Housing. So we were hoping in running 
this process that we would be able to find people who are interested in these extracurricular 
activities, and engage them. Ela talks about how the other candidate has been referred to the 
staff who organize the Resident Advisory Board.  
 
Michelle Thurston: I would like to state that there are a lot of opportunities for residents both 
within Section 8 and Public Housing to get involved in their community, whether it is their own 
community: McKenzie Village, Riverview Terrace, Laurelwood, etc- most of them have their own 
resident groups themselves, but also RAB and there are lots of opportunities for residents to get 
involved. I know some of the work we have been doing is to engage residents in all facets of 
Homes for Good and let them know that they are welcome and we love to hear their voice. Get 
them in and get more engagement from the broad field of residents.  
 
Motion to approve: Pete Sorenson 
Second: Michelle Thurston 
 
Pete Sorenson: I think it is important that we get residents on the board who are 
knowledgeable, and who bring their perspective as residents- people like Char that have been in 
various growing opportunities for advancement. That’s who I would consider for advancement 
into this position. As Ela mentioned, there are different ways to start out in your building, and 
different ways of participating like showing up for meetings, see what the work is, make public 



 

comment, participate, and I think Char has done that and I think that is why we should move 
forward with this recommendation.   
 
Joe Berney: I have a question: In the attempts of trying to create a feeding system of 
engagement, is it a concern that only two people got to the interview stage of the process? Does 
it concern you about the profile of the board or the organization or does that not concern you at 
all? 
 
Heather Buch: Some of the feeling that I got from the other interviewee is that we are really 
intimidating and trying to get over that intimidation factor even just to interview is quite a hurdle 
when you are talking with residents and the dynamic with the landlord, being able to feel 
comfortable enough to be able to communicate on the same level. That’s a challenge that I think 
we as a board have to try to figure out how we can make that a more balanced effort.  
 
Michelle Thurston: I would agree with that 100% that it is a very intimidating thought. 
Affordable housing has been thought about and labeled as “last chance housing” and many people 
are afraid that if they get too involved and say the wrong thing that they could jeopardize your 
spot in affordable housing and the next step is homelessness. So, does a person really want to 
put that out, even though that’s not the reality, but when your in a situation when you need 
affordable housing it actually is a reality. I think that is one thing with the RAB, that we are trying 
to let people know that it is ok, that you can have a voice, its ok to voice your concerns, your 
questions, get involved, and there have been more and more opportunities to get involved. 
Michelle talks about “ROC” Residents Organizing for a Change, and how that will help with future 
advocacy and engagement. She talks about RAB and Homes for Good staff spreading the message 
that this engagement is ok and encouraged. She talks about the initial causes for some people to 
get involved and how some stay involved, and some don’t.  
 
Pat Farr: Talks about being in the interview process two years ago when Michelle was selected. 
Asks Michelle to share some of her motives in applying to be commissioner.  
 
Michelle Thurston: Talks about her experience and why she chose to step forward and try to 
be on RAB and then eventually to the Board.  
 
Pete Sorenson: I think the lack of interest should be seen in the context of the lack of civic 
engagement in public office. He talks about the lack of opponents that the Lane County 
Commissioners have had in elections, and a decline of civic engagement.  
 
Michelle Thurston: Michelle talks about some other factors such as the time of the Board 
meeting being in the middle of the day, and some of the other obligations that residents have. 
Talks about engagement that she has seen from residents and her experience with DEI. She talks 
about the idea that some people work or have children and they pick and choose where they 
want to put their energy and where they think their voices will be heard.  
 
Jacob Fox: For us as the selections committee, one of the things that we found really impressive 
is that Char didn’t take the process for granted. Her application was excellent, it included letters 
of support from Trillium, and some other certifications of leadership trainings that she had been 
to. So for me, I really appreciated it.  
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Jacob Fox: One other thing is that we should someone on our board who is a resident with kids, 
who has a family, I think that is an important perspective to have, and as Michelle astutely pointed 
out, that getting off work to come to a meeting like this isn’t a possibility, so most Housing 
Authorities that have a diverse board meet at night.  
 
Ela Kubok: I would just add that last time we ran this process, we only got emails from 3 people 
even asking about the application, and this time we got double that number. So, even though we 
are making smaller steps to get a diverse board because we haven’t changed the time of our 
meeting we are definitely trying to reach our residents more. Ela talks about the Resident Services 
Specialists and their role in talking to residents, and about potential changes in meeting times or 
governance models that could increase resident participation. Ela also talks about the 4-year term 
length being a large commitment for residents.  
 
Michelle Thurston: Commends Char on her mentorship that she has given her in the 
Commissioner process and for other residents.  
 
Motion passes unanimously 6/0 with Char Reavis abstained from the vote.  
 

E. Order 19-13-11-03H In the Matter of Updating the Admissions and Continued 
Occupancy Policy (ACOP) Reexamination Policy. (Wakan Alferes, Supportive Housing 
Director) (Estimated 10 minutes) 

 
Char Reavis comes back to act as Chair for the remaining items.  
 
Wakan Alferes: Explains the existing policy and the affect on the residents and the need for the 
change. Currently a resident is required to have an income review when transferring units, the 
new policy would have the annual recertification done at the annual, not upon transfer.  
 
Michelle Thurston: Explains the frequency of people’s transfers of units, and why a resident 
might need to transfer to a new unit: family going down or up in size, mobility issues, etc. Michelle 
expresses support for the elimination of this step.  
 
Wakan Alferes: I think Michelle captured it right, we get a lot of transfers for reasons outside 
of peoples’ control: reasonable accommodations, family size/composition changes. So, we may 
have someone who transfers within a few months of a previous transfer. So, for us it does not 
make sense for us to perform a full re-examination if someone transfers.  
 
Heather Buch: Expresses her previous administrative experience with this being an 
administrative nightmare.  
 
Char Reavis: Asks about how the annual date works with transfers currently and with the new 
policy.  
 
Wakan Alferes: Explains that annual dates used to line up with the transfer/residency date in 
the old policy, but Homes for Good has found that the financial benefit and the administrative 
burden associated really doesn’t make sense.  



 

 
Motion to approve: Heather Buch 
Second: Joe Berney 

 
Motion is approved unanimously 7/0  

 
9. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Pat Farr: Talks about the previous week’s City Club at which Wakan was a panel member. Pat 
commends Wakan for her answers. He would like to do a similar panel in Bethel and would like 
to request for Wakan to be on that panel.  
 
Char Reavis: Talks about the Residents Organizing for Change, and the upcoming meeting on 
November 22nd.  
 
Adjorn. 



 

D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 9EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT

As my ED report reference last month we opened the pre-

application process for the Section 8 waiting list from November

12, 2019 until November 19th, 2019.  During the course of this

opening we received 4,887 pre-applications, which is an 8%

increase from when we opened the pre-application process in

2017.  We have since completed a random draw to select 3,000

households from the 4,887 pre-applications to be placed on the

Section 8 waiting list, which is the approximate number of

applications that we can process over a 2 year period.  We

gathered more data this year than in past openings that we are

currently compiling and we will present more details and data

about this waiting list opening in early 2020.

 

On November 14th, we celebrated the ground breaking for The

Commons on MLK.  As the Homes for Good Board knows, this

apartment community will serve chronically homeless individuals

who are frequent users of emergency services.  The reason why

this apartment community became a reality is due to the deep

partnership between Homes for Good, Lane County and

ShelterCare and the unprecedented investments made by local

Health Care systems and the State of Oregon.  The celebration

on November 14th was by far the most highly attended

groundbreaking we have ever organized and the energy was

positive, supportive and indicative of the broad support for

specialized projects in our community that are aimed at

addressing the crisis of homelessness that we collectively face.

 

I’m working collaboratively with a number of affordable housing

leaders across the state of Oregon to design a state funded rent

assistance program that will help address the systematic federal

disinvestment in housing opportunities for low-income

Oregonians.  The plan is that housing authorities like Homes for

Good across the state will administer this program if it is funded

by the Oregon State Legislature in 2020 because we have the

experience and systems in place to add this administrative task

to our current portfolio of programs.  In early December I had

the opportunity to meet with Representative Nathanson to

discuss this new program possibility with her and get her input. 

 She clearly sees the need and had great input to offer us as we

continue to refine how this program could be funded and

implemented once funded.

 

Lastly I would mention that our new administrative building is on

time and on budget.  At the time of acquisition we were aware that

we would need to replace the roof above the first floor within 5-7

years.  We did not include the replacement of this roof in the scope

of our rehabilitation project prior to moving into the building in April

of 2020.  During demolition we discovered some rust on the roofing

structure inside the building and we hired an envelope consultant

to do a comprehensive assessment of the rust and while this

consultant was in the building we also had this consultant survey

the roof.  Their assessment is that we should accelerate the

replacement of this roof and add it as a change order into the

current construction project.  The logic is that due to the expense

of the internal rehabilitation project we don’t want to have the roof

start to leak and damage the investment that we are making inside

the building.  We agree with this assessment and we are currently

exploring how we can fund this change order.  While we are

figuring out how to fund the roof replacement we have the

envelope consultant designing the roof replacement because there

are a number of improvements that we will want to make if we

replace the roof including increasing the number of drains to

prevent standing water on the new roof.





 
 

HOMES FOR GOOD MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  

 

Homes for Good Board of Commissioners 

FROM:  Beth Ochs, Rent Assistance Division Director  
AGENDA ITEM TITLE:  Order/In the Matter of Updating the Housing Choice Voucher Administrative 

Plan, Housing Quality Standards Language  
AGENDA DATE:  December 18th, 2019 
 

I MOTION 

I move that the Board adopt this Order to amend the Housing Choice Voucher 
Administrative Plan, Housing Quality Standards language.  
 

II ISSUE  
 
HUD press release No. 19-049 is directing Public Housing Agencies to install working Carbon Monoxide 
detectors in those jurisdictions where the devices are required.  
 

III DISCUSSION 
 
In the state of Oregon CO detectors are required in homes that contain a CO source, in 2011 or newer 
homes, regardless of the presence of a CO source and in existing homes that undergo construction, 
alteration, or repair in which a building permit is required.  

Homes for Good may impose variations to the Housing Quality Standards as long as the additional 
criteria are not likely to adversely affect the health or safety of participant families or severely restrict 
housing choices for families. HUD approval is required for variations of Housing Quality Standards. HUD 
approval is not required if the variations are clarifications of HUD’s acceptability criteria or performance 
standards (24 CFR 982.401(a)(4)) 

HUD requires Public Housing Agencies to define life threating conditions and to notify the owner or the 
family (whichever is the responsible party) of the corrections required. The responsible party must 
correct life-threating conditions within 24 hours of Public Housing Agency notification. (24 CFR 
982.404(a)) 

Homes for Good believes the absence of a working carbon monoxide detector in a home with a CO 
source warrants a life threating condition rating and would need to be corrected by the responsible 
party within 24 hours of Homes for Good notification.   

Absence of a working carbon monoxide detector in 2011 or newer homes or homes that undergo 
construction, alteration, or repair in which a building permit is required will have thirty calendar days to 
make the required corrections.  



 
  

IV IMPLEMENTATION/FOLLOW-UP 
Upon approval of the Order, the Housing Choice Voucher Administrative Plan will be updated 
accordingly.   

  
V ATTACHMENTS 

None 
 
 



 
 
 

IN THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE 

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY, OF LANE COUNTY OREGON 

 

 

ORDER 19-18-12-01H In the Matter of Updating the Housing Choice 
Voucher Administrative Plan (HCV Admin 
Plan) Housing Quality Standards Language. 

 

WHEREAS, Homes for Good Housing Agency, acknowledges the obligation for Housing 
Quality Standards to align with Oregon state law as it pertains to the use of Carbon Monoxide 
(CO) detectors.  

WHEREAS, Homes for Good may impose variations to the Housing Quality Standards as 
long as the additional criteria are not likely to adversely affect the health or safety of participant 
families or severly restrict housing choices for families. HUD approval is required for variations 
of Housing Quality Standards. HUD approval is not required if the variations are clarifications of 
HUD’s acceptability criteria or performance standards.  

WHEREAS, HUD released press notice HUD No. 19-049 directing Public Housing 
Agencies to install working CO detectors in those jurisdictions where these devices are required.  

WHEREAS, Oregon state law requires CO detectors in homes that contain a CO source, 
in 2011 or newer homes, regardless of the presence of a CO source and in existing homes that 
undergo construction, alteration, or repair in which a building permit is required. 

 

NOW IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED THAT:  

The Housing Choice Voucher Administrative Plan for Fiscal Year 2020 shall be revised as 
follows:  

a) Page 8-5 is amended to add under Clarifications of HUD Requirements, “Carbon 
Monoxide Detectors. Carbon Monoxide (CO) Detectors are required in homes that 
contain a CO source, 2011 or newer homes, regardless of the presence of a CO 
source and in existing homes that undergo construction, alteration, or repair in 
which a building permit is required.    

b) Page 8-7 is amended to add under Life Threating Conditions, “Inoperable or 
missing Carbon Monoxide detectors in homes that contain a CO source”. 

c) Page 8-7 is amended from, “The owner will be required to repair an inoperable 
smoke detector unless the PHA determines that the family has intentionally 
disconnected it (by removing batteries or other means). In this case, the family 
will be required to repair the smoke detector within 24 hours.” to “The owner will 
be required to repair an inoperable smoke detector and/or Carbon Monoxide 



detector in a home with a CO source unless the PHA determines that the family 
has intentionally disconnected it (by removing batteries or other means). In this 
case, the family will be required to repair the smoke detector and/or Carbon 
Monoxide detector within 24 hours.” 

 

DATED this                day of                                             , 2019 

 

__________________________________________________   

Chair, Homes for Good Board of Commissioners    





 
 

HOMES FOR GOOD MEMORANDUM 

TO: Homes for Good Board of Commissioners 

FROM: Jeff Bridgens, Finance Director 
 Steve Jole, Energy Services Director 

Jacob Fox, Executive Director 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: ORDER/In the Matter of Authorizing a Line of Credit for Energy 
Services Operations 

AGENDA DATE: December 18, 2019 

I MOTION 

It is moved that the Order be approved which authorizes the Executive Director, and the 
Energy Services Director, to execute the necessary documents to secure and maintain a line-
of-credit totaling up to $500,000 with a yet to be determined financial institution for energy 
services operations. 

II ISSUE 

Board approval is requested for Homes for Good to enter into a line-of-credit financing 
agreement with a financial institution for up to $500,000 to support the Agency’s energy 
services operations. 

III DISCUSSION 

A. Background/Analysis 

The Agency’s energy services normal operations cycle is 60-120 days.  This operating cycle is significantly 
longer than rent related services that operate monthly. Consequently, a cash constraint is placed on 
Homes for Good because the agency must supplement energy services operations during its normal 
operating cycle between when energy services work is performed and when Homes for Good is 
reimbursed from energy grants provided by local governments or utilities. The normal operating cycle also 
may extend beyond 120 days at the end of grant years while the administerial tasks of renewing grants 
occurs. 

The proposed line-of-credit borrowing limit of $500,000 is based upon relative scope of work performed 
by energy services each month ranging from $150,000 to $200,000.  Lines-of-credit are meant to match 
short-term borrowing needs with short-term revenues.  The repayment source for the line-of-credit will 
come from grant draws that are reimbursement based. Substantially all energy services work is 
reimbursed from grants.  For example, Homes for Good has a Intergovernmental Agreement with Lane 
County where Lane County funds $1.2mm per year to Homes for Good for purposed of weatherizing the 
homes of qualified low income households in Lane County. 

The Agency will incur interest expense while using the line of credit. It’s estimated annual interest 
expense will be $10,000 based on an average extended balance of $150,000. Line-of-credit financing 



 
agreements generally are renewed annually. In addition, some banks require certain financial covenants 
to be met and therefore management may supply certain financial information to a bank on an annual 
basis. 

We also consulted with our legal counsel to ensure that any procurement related policies are adhered to 
in the selection process for a financial institution.  The selection of a financial institution for the 
necessary line-of-credit are exempt from public procurement contracting requirements as stated in ORS 
279A. 025(2)(p)(C).  Despite this exemption Homes for Good’s practice is to solicit terms from more 
than one financial institution so we make a fiscally sound decision related to the institution we 
ultimately select.  

B. Recommendation 

Approval of the proposed motion. 

C. Timing 

Upon Board approval, the Energy Services Director, with assistance from the Finance Director, will 
initiate a selection process for financial services in the form of a line-of-credit with a bank and then 
the Executive Director will execute the necessary documents. 

IV IMPLEMENTATION/FOLLOW-UP 

None required. 

V ATTACHMENTS 

None. 



 
 
 

IN THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE 

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY, OF LANE COUNTY OREGON 

 

 

ORDER 19-18-12-02H In the Matter of Authorizing a Line-of-Credit  
for Energy Services Operations 

 

WHEREAS, Homes for Good Housing Agency administers a weatherization program 
designed to assist income-qualified Lane County residents reduce energy use in their homes 
and reduce their utility bills;  

WHEREAS, The Agency’s energy services operating cycle is significantly longer than rent 
related services of the Agency and may extend beyond 120 days thereby placing liquidity 
constraints; 

 
WHEREAS, The Energy Services, Director desires a line-of-credit for energy services 

operations; 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT:  

the Energy Services Director and Executive Director are authorized to secure and 
maintain a line-of-credit financing agreement totaling up to $500,000 with a bank for 
energy services operations. 
 

DATED this                day of                                             , 2019 

________________________________________________   

Chair, Homes for Good Board of Commissioners    





 
 

HOMES FOR GOOD MEMORANDUM 

TO: Homes for Good Board of Commissioners 

FROM: Jacob Fox, Executive Director 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: ORDER/ In the Matter of Authorizing the Sale of Tax Lot 17-04-28-10-2738 on 
Marcum Lane, Contingent on Release of Land Use Restrictions.  

AGENDA DATE: December 18, 2019 

I MOTION 

It is moved that the Order be approved which authorizes the Sale of Tax Lot 17-04-28-10-
2738 

II ISSUE 

Board approval is requested for the sale of land conveyed to Homes for Good by Lane County 
in 1991, contingent upon Lane County removing land use restrictions.   

III DISCUSSION 

A. Background/Analysis 

Homes for Good acquired a parcel from Lane County in March of 1991.  After an RFP process, we 
awarded then entered into a 50-year ground lease with St. Vincent de Paul for $1.00 per year. They then 
built a duplex on it for rent to low income tenants (4311/4315 Marcum Lane).  

St. Vincent de Paul would like to sell the duplex and will pay Homes for Good the market value of the 
land at the point of sale. 

The land was conveyed to Homes for Good by Lane County with land use restrictions that need to be 
lifted so the duplex sale can move forward. The deed with which Homes for Good took title to the 
property in question is subject to a restriction which states: 

The property shall remain and continue to be used for a public purpose by the Housing Authority 
and Community Services Agency of Lane County as per ORS 271.330. 

It is our understanding that Lane County transferred this real property to Homes for Good/HACSA 
pursuant to ORS 271.330(2), which allows: 

(a) Any political subdivision is granted express power to relinquish the title to any of the 
political subdivision’s property to a qualifying nonprofit corporation or a municipal corporation for 
the purpose of providing any of the following: 

(A) Low income housing; 
(B) Social services; or        
(C) Child care services. 

 



 
Subsection (5) of this statute currently states: 

… Except in the case of a transfer for low income housing, real property shall be conveyed by 
deed, subject to a reversionary interest retained by the granting political subdivision in the event 
that the property is used for a purpose that is inconsistent with the grant. The granting political 
subdivision may waive the subdivision’s right to a reversionary interest at the time the property is 
conveyed… 

Both St. Vincent de Paul and Homes for Good are in the process of repositioning our affordable housing 
real estate portfolios while simultaneously bringing new units on line for the community to address the 
affordable housing crisis.  The Homes for Good Board has authorized the sale of 112 rental properties 
that are single family homes and duplexes, which are inefficient and costly to manage.  Once sold we are 
reinvesting the proceeds in new affordable housing apartment communities that are a more efficient type 
of property to manage.  St. Vincent de Paul is working on similar efforts.   

B. Recommendation 

Approval of the proposed motion. 

C. Timing 

Upon Board approval, Homes for Good will work in partnership with St. Vincent de Paul and Lane 
County on the process for releasing the land use restrictions.  Once the land use restrictions are lifted 
then St. Vincent de Paul will proceed with the sale and at the point of sale Homes for Good will be 
compensated for the market value of the land.  We anticipate that the sale will be compete in January 
of 2020.  

IV IMPLEMENTATION/FOLLOW-UP 

None required. 

V ATTACHMENTS 

None.  



 
 
 

IN THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE 

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY, OF LANE COUNTY OREGON 

 

 

ORDER 19-18-12-03H In the Matter of Authorizing the Sale of Tax Lot 
17-04-28-10-2738 on Marcum Lane, Contingent 
on Release of Land Use Restrictions 

 

WHEREAS, Homes for Good owns a property on Marcum Lane that, with a 50-year 
ground-lease, St. Vincent de Paul built a duplex on for rent to low income tenants;  

WHEREAS, St. Vincent de Paul would like to sell the duplex to develop future affordable 
housing projects;  

WHEREAS, St. Vincent de Paul will pay Homes for Good the market value of the land at 
the point of sale; 

WHEREAS, the land was conveyed to Homes for Good by Lane County with land-use 
restrictions that need to be lifted so the duplex sale can move forward; 

 

NOW IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED THAT: 

 

The Executive Director or the Executive Director's designee is authorized to negotiate 
the sale of, and to execute all required documents associated with, the sale of the property 
located at 4311/4315 Marcum Lane in Eugene, Oregon (Map & Tax Lot 17-04-28-10-2738) 
contingent on release of land-use restrictions by Lane County.  

 

DATED this                day of                                             , 2019 

 

__________________________________________________   

Chair, Homes for Good Board of Commissioners    
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